Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Wednesday, May 09, 2012 12:04 PM
To: '‘gpenn@brzoninglaw.com’

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: County Cone of Silence (INQ 12-83)
Mr. Penn,

Joe Centorino has asked me to respond to your question about an exception to the general ban on oral
communications found in the Cone of Silence found at Sec. 2-11.1 (t)1.(a) (viii).

You stated that your client has responded to an RFP issued by the Aviation Department Contracts
Administration Division. You asked if your client or your client’s representative may engage in oral
communications about this RFP with staff at the Aviation Department, based on the section of the Cone
noted above.

Your client and its representatives may have oral discussions regarding processes and procedures and
other published information related to the RFP with the procurement manager, contracting officer or
other individual/s from the Aviation Department staff identified in the solicitation documents.

Other questions must be put in writing, with a copy to the Clerk of the Board.
Please feel free to contact me if you have further questions.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, STAFF ATTORNEY
Phone: 305 350-0601
Fax: 305 579-0273

miamidade.cov "

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: Graham Penn [mailto:gpenn@brzoninglaw.com]
Sent: Tuesday, May 08, 2012 2:41 PM

To: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: Question on Miami-Dade County Cone of Silence

Joe,

It was a pleasure chatting with you today. Aswe discussed, | have a question regarding the listed exceptions to
the Miami-Dade County Cone of Silence requirements. The exceptions are codified at Section 2-
11.1(t)(1)(a). Subsection "viii" provides that the Cone of Silence does not apply to [c]ommunications between a

potential vendor, service provider or bidder and employees of the Department of Procurement Management or other department
identified in the solicitation document as the issuing department. . . ."

One of our clients has responded to a RFP issued by the Miami-Dade Aviation Department through its
Contracts Administration Division. Please consider this email our request for an opinion as to whether the
1



above-reference subsection "viii" would permit verbal communications between the responding company and/or
its representatives and the staff of the Aviation Department. As always, thanks for your help.

Graham

Bercow Radell & Fernandez, P.A.
200 S. Biscayne Boulevard, Suite 850
Miami, Florida 33131

Direct Line: (305) 377-6229
Facsimile: (305) 377-6222
gpenn@brzoninglaw.com

-

BERCOW RADELL & FERNANDEZ

FOMNIMNG, LAMND USE AMND ENVIFIORMMERMTAL LAW

The information contained in this electronic message is privileged and confidential and is intended only for the use of the
individual named above and others who have been specifically authorized to receivesuch. If the recipient is not the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or duplication of the communication is strictly prohibited.
If you have received this communication in error, or if any problems occur with transmission, please immediately notify us by
telephone (305) 374-5300.



